EPISCOPAL CHURCH OF ALL SAINTS AND ASCENSION 2021 ANNUAL MEETING AGENDA JANUARY 31, 2021

Welcome Bill Young

Elections

New Vestry Members Delegate and Alternate

Financial Report Rickey Mabry

Senior Warden Report Bill Young

Junior Warden Report Stanley Johnson

Election Results Bill Young

Thank you to Retiring Delegates Bill Young

Machelle West and Joyce Crittenden

Reports from Organizations Sent via email

Update on church renovations

Bill Young

Announcements Bill Young

Junior Wardens 2020 Annual Report

Toured storage facility to take inventory. Make decision on what to keep or give away.

Rebuilt retaining wall on upper parking lot. Placed concrete bumpers to keep cars from driving over wall. Back filled with rock and replaced stolen capstones. Thanks to Allen Dukes supervision.

Poured concrete pad for dumpster. Thanks to Allen Dukes supervision,

Purchased 20' used shipping container for storage. Painted with primer and finish coats. Placed in far southwest corner of lower lot.

Recruited Allen Dukes, Rick Mabry, Michael Griffin, Mr. Briggs and myself to remove all tables, chairs, coat racks and other items in Parish Hall and placed in storage container. Repaired little library.

Had Parish Hall thoroughly sanitized, cleaned, floors stripped, waxed and sealed along with offices, food pantry, bathrooms and kitchen. Sanctuary was also sanitized.

Painted Parish Hall removed and replaced cove base.

After attempted break in, replaced screen and added bars to furnace room window.

Purchased and installed cages for two outdoor air conditioning units.

Fogged and sprayed insecticide for a spider infestation in both Sanctuary, Sacristy, Offices, Parish Hall and Kitchen.

Patched hole in roof near opening for bell rope.

Respectfully submitted.

Stanley Johnson Junior Warden

Episcopal Church Women of All Saints and Ascension Episcopal Church 2020 Annual Report

The Episcopal Church Women of All Saints and Ascension Church has sponsored a variety of activities throughout the year. These various activities provided a unique way for our All Saints and Ascension family and their friends to seek Christian fellowship as well as Christian stewardship. Since Covid-19 we have been unable to sponsor our usual events. However, we were able to mail gifts to the men of the church for Father's Day. We have sponsored food/ flowers for the families of our deceased "active" members of ECW. We also dropped off pizza and gifts for the Juvenile Detention Birthday Party.

We plan to continue with the calendar of events in 2021. Restrictions permitting the activities are:

- *Lenten Quiet Day by Zoom
- *Lenten Chicken Dinner March
- *United Thank Offering Spring in Gathering
- * Father's Day gifts
- *Juvenile Detention Birthday Party drop off pizza and gifts for the kids
- *"Back To" Depending on the calendar
- *Episcopal City Mission October in the past we paid ½ of the ticket price
- *Home Coming # 143 Gospel Fest depending on the calendar
- *Trunk or Treat October 31 (Community Outreach)
- *United Thank Offering Fall in Gathering November 7
- *Advent Quiet Day December

The Episcopal Church Women use the monies it collects to provide support for many of the activities of the Church. Some of these activities include: supporting the Men's Club when asked with their activities; Episcopal City

Mission; Trunk or Treat; Advent and Lenten Quiet Days; Father's Day; building Improvements such as buying/restocking kitchen supplies. We have sponsored food/ flowers for the families of our deceased "active" members of ECW. Please allow us to keep seed money of at least \$1,185.00 since we have been unable to have any fund raising activities and have not completed our membership drive for the new year.

Respectfully Submitted, President of ECW, Ckarla T. Banks

FOOD PANTRY ANNUAL REPORT FOR 2020

The All Saints & Ascension Food Pantry was active Jan, Feb and March of 2020. \$1,500 was received and \$1,500 was used to purchase food for these 3 months.

Approximately 100 families were served each month. The Pantry was inactive April thru Dec 2020.

Additional Funding information is available in the Treasury Report.

L. Trudo Pantry Coordinator

MEN'S CLUB EPISCOPAL CHURCH OF ALL SAINTS AND ASCENSION ANNUAL REPORT 2020

VISION: The Men's Club of the Episcopal Church of All Saints and Ascension invites, welcomes, embraces and nurtures Christian men of the church and community in a prayerful and religious environment of good fellowship, good food and good fun.

MISSION: The Men's Club of the Episcopal Church of All Saints and Ascension will utilize the human and financial resources of the Men's Club in such a way that the ministry of the Club is an enhancement to the lives of the people of All Saints and Ascension and to the community.

Men's Club 2020 Activities

The COVID-19 pandemic of 2020 limited the Club's activities to one event; the annual fish fry which took place on March 6, 2020. This event was organized by Stanley Johnson and was very successful (a sell-out with a record 165 dinners sold). This was the first event of the newly elected president of the club, Wilbur Lowman. Other officers are Rickey Mabry, vice president, Allen Dukes, treasurer and Michael Griffin, secretary.

The by-laws of the Men's Club invite all men to become active members, even if they are not members of All Saints and Ascension. We welcome all to participate with us.

Thanks to all the men who volunteered their time, talent and treasure to advance the mission of the Men's Club. We also thank our friends and parish family for their continued support.

Submitted by

Michael V Griffin, Sr. Secretary, Episcopal Church of All Saints and Ascension Men's Club

St. Margaret's Annual Report 2020

A virtual graduation was held in June. The recipients were Robert Enyard (Graduated College), Dr. Terrance Mabry (Graduated Medical School), Tatianna Harris (Promoted to high school), Hazel "Rosie" Lopolito (Graduated High school), Cayleigh Moore (Promoted to high school), Keaton Williams (Promoted to high school), William Young (Promoted to high school), Natejah Young (Graduated High School).

An Advent gift was presented to Rev. Renee in December.

Respectfully submitted,

Dawn Johnson President

The Episcopal Church All Saints and Ascension Social Justice Ministry 2020 Annual Report

Purpose:

To serve God's people in the church and community through challenging structural racism through education and relationship building.

Why:

To strive for justice and peace among all people through challenging structural racismⁱ through education, relationship building, dialogue and programs.

Who:

Those who are called by God to do the work of this ministry. In a larger context, the people in this parish and the larger community.

What:

To develop actionable, sustainable outcomes which provide lasting impact for the community served.

Where:

The city of Northwoods, MO and other areas

How:

- Align with the Diocese's Commission on Dismantling Racism
- Align with Missouri Chapter Union of Black Episcopalians
- Determine our work for All Saints and Ascension in the community
- Determine how we do God's work together
- Begin developing our guiding principles, structure and action plan 90 day and 12 month) using SMART goals
 - o Areas:
 - Education
 - Relationship Building
 - Form coalition with churches in the City of Northwoods
 - o Form coalition with churches in the Diocese
 - o Form coalitions with others
- Selected a co-chair and secretary

- o Valerie E. Patton, chair
- o Adrienne Dillon, co-chair
- o Joyce Crittenden, secretary
 - Invited 11 parishioners to be part of the committee
 - 7 accepted and are actively participating
- Since July 2020, have been meeting on the 2nd Thursday at 6pm
- Committee members have complete and sign the Diocese's "A Covenant to Root Out Racism"

Respectfully submitted:

Valerie E. Patton

ⁱ Book of Common Prayer, Page 305